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QLD Day Breakfast 
The traditional QLD Day Breakfast was held on Tuesday morning this week and was enjoyed by the community.  I would like to thank 
the P&C for organizing and hosting the event this year.  Over $300 dollars was raised for the P&C from the event.   I would like to 
thank the wonderful helpers who prepared, cooked, cleaned and packed all the equipment up at the end of the day.  Without your 
help the morning would not have been the success that it was.  Special thank you to Tolga State School for the use of their BBQs on 
the morning and to Jay for collecting the equipment, setting up and cleaning up after the event.  Thanks Jay.  
 
Thank You Bunnings Atherton 
I would like to thank Bunnings Atherton for their donation of a brand new barbeque to the school.   The donation was extremely 
generous and very much appreciated by the school community.  The BBQ was put straight to use at the QLD Day Breakfast.  Thank 
you Bunnings.  
 
Thank You FNQ Rotary 
Recently the FNQ Rotary Society donated a large outdoor seat to the school.   The seat was constructed locally and placed on 
display at the 2017 FNQ Rotary Field Days.  The seat has now been collected by the school and will be placed around the school in 
a location that students, staff and visitors can enjoy.  Thank you  FNQ Rotary.  
 
Athletics Carnival 
The school Athletics Carnival will be held next week on Friday.  The day will commence at 9am sharp in order to conclude in the 
afternoon by 2.50pm  (in time for school buses).  Parents, guardians and community members are encouraged to visit the school on 
the day, cheer on their children and celebrate the day’s achievements.  The school Tuckshop will be open as normal on the day.  
 
Paperless Newsletters 
From Term 3 onwards the school will be utilizing technology to publish our newsletters and will no longer be sending  printed copies 
home of the fortnightly newsletter to families.   The decision to go paperless was endorsed by the school’s P&C Association during 
the May meeting.  The school will be utilizing a program called SkoolBag which is a free app that can be downloaded for all Apple 
and Android devices.   Using the new app the school will be able to upload newsletters to the app, sendhome letters, messages or 
reminders.  The latest research indicates schools using technology, such as apps, to communicate to parents and the community 
have far greater success than those using paper newsletters.   Printed copies of the newsletter will be available each fortnight from 
the school office for those families that wish to still receive a printed copy or for those that do not have an internet enabled device.   
The newsletter will remain in its current format from Term 3 meaning any advertising and messages that have been paid for within 
this year’s newsletter will still be visible.  Further information on how to locate, download and use the new app will be sent home once 
the app is created.   
 
Report Cards 
There are now just over two weeks of school remaining for this term.  Students across the school are completing their end of term 
assessment items and teachers have commenced the end of semester report cards.  Report cards will be sent home early in the last 
week of the school term.   
 
Prep Enrolments now being taken  
2018 prep enrolments are now being taken. If you have a prep aged child or know a 
family with a prep student who wishes to enrol at Atherton SS for 2018, please contact 
the school. Depending on numbers we hope to have at least 3 prep classes in 2018.  
Enrolment packages are available from the school office or via our website 
www.athertonss.eq.edu.au 
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15 - 16 June Interhouse Sport 

22 June QUESTACON (Science Fair) 
  (Entry $5.00) 

23 June Last day Term 2 

10 July School resumes for Term 3 

11 July Show Holiday 

24 July Interschool Sports Day 

The ‘Ditto’ Keep Safe adventure show recently visited our school.             
Students form Prep to Year 3 attended and enjoyed the show immensely. 
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It is fantastic to see most of our children coming to school      
everyday, on time and ready to learn! The children completed 
their Flying Fox Feature Articles last week. All their hard work 
paid off with AMAZING results. Well Done Year 5! 

The children are currently researching the Eureka Stockade in 
History, making a space lander in Science and are creating a stop 
motion animation for English and Media.  

We are currently looking for a parent helper for guided reading 
next term to help out every Tuesday from 12:40 to 1:10pm.       
If you are available, please send a note/contact your child’s     
classroom teacher. We would really like to lock this in ASAP. 

Report cards are due to be sent home at the end of this Term.  
We are more that happy to discuss your child’s    progress at     
anytime. If you wish to do so, please contact your child’s teacher 
to make an appointment.        

Thanks Karen, Samantha & Christine 
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This is a busy week again! On Tuesday we had the     
Queensland Day Big Breakfast and today was Pirate Day.   
All the children were invited to dress up. 

Sports Day is getting closer and the Year 2’s are practising 
Ball games as we  we do Leader Ball. We also do Sprints and 
Long Jump on Friday in preparation  for the big day on the 
16th of June. 

Next week we should be able to return to our old room as the 
Air Conditioning upgrade should be complete. Some parents 
have had to search for us because the old room is a worksite. 

Look for the Questacon note, the Science show is coming 
soon. 

Try to enjoy the cold weather! 

Mr Marshall, Mrs Geraghty & Mrs Blooranta 
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The term is drawing to a close but in no way does that mean the 
fantastic work in our room has slowed down. We have kicked it 
up a notch this week with English assessments being written by 
both the year 5 and year 6 students. The year 5 students have 
been writing a feature article for a local newspaper on the    
impacts that flying foxes have on communities.  Year 6    stu-
dents have been deconstructing a newspaper article and writing 
a written response in relation to a news article about shark at-
tacks and their effects on the economy in a coastal town. There 
are some wonderful pieces of writing being     completed and I 
look forward to sharing them with some very proud parents at 
the next round of parent interviews.    Students have received 
most of their assessment items back so feel free to visit the 
classroom and have a look at their ‘assessment folders’ so that 
there are no surprises when the  report cards arrive home in 
week 10.  If you are unable to get into the room, have a discus-
sion with your child as they have viewed all of their assessment 
tasks and results for the last 2 terms. Not long to go now before 
our mid year break. 

                                     Miss Schulte 
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What a busy two weeks the Year 1s have had!           
We have completed assessment in many areas and the 
children have worked amazingly well.  We would like 
to congratulate them all on the effort they have put in.  
In English, the children are learning about poetry and 
they will all be reciting a poem at the end of the unit.  
We have started  learning about puppets in our Design 
Technology Unit. We’re looking forward to some great 
puppet shows! Some of the children are running low on 
stationery.  Please check if your child needs any        
additional items.  We are all very excited about the 
Athletics Carnival next week. Students have been prac-
tising during their PE lessons and on  Friday after-
noons. Finally, it was fantastic to catch up with so 
many of you at the Queensland Day Breakfast and to 
see all our swashbuckling pirates at school today. 

 Mrs Trevorrow, Miss Norris & Miss Whitlock 
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Prep students have all been working hard on             
constructing wind chimes or umbrellas for their science  
assessment.  Students had to identify and describe the 
materials that they used which also had to be water-
proof and be able to make noise. All the students have 
done a fantastic job.   

We have also been working on our retells of a familiar 
story for English.  The students had to present their   
retell verbally.       Mrs Green, Mrs Pearsall, Mrs Rose,   

Mrs Finey & Mrs Cockrem  
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A busy couple of weeks for students as they complete their 
assessment tasks. You may find your child bursts into tuneful 
renditions of their times tables. Please encourage them       
regardless of their vocal techniques (!) as it is an  important 
part of their learning. They are to be congratulated on their 
hard work in completing a traditional story in English - ask 
your child for a retell of what they have written. We love to 
encourage home reading as much as possible. Anything that 
your child reads is helpful, whether it is the back of a cereal 
packet or traffic signs. You may find your son or daughter 
will be encouraging you to use less plastic bags or recycle 
those you have. This is all part of our geography sustainability 
unit. Science this term involves a research project into a    
protected native animal. Your child should also be able to 
discuss their chosen creatures with you. Instrumental music 
students have enjoyed a two-day camp. Breakfast on    
Queensland Day was a tremendous success and students were 
literally full of beans all day! Today is International Pirate 
Day and didn’t the students look “Arrrr” fantastic!    The an-
nual Athletics Carnival is looked forward to by  students and 
will be held over Thursday and Friday, Week 9 - see you 
there! 	

Mr Kruyssen and Mrs Harris 

Students present  science and environmental          
sustainability initiatives. 
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On Monday evening an Industry and Community Forum          

showcased the environmental initiatives of Year 5 students 

from Atherton State School, Dimbulah State School, 

Malanda State School, Mareeba State School, Tolga State 

School and  Yungaburra State School who are participating 

in the Tableland Schools Science and Environmental    

Sustainability Enrichment Program.  This program is      

coordinated by Tinaroo   Environmental Education Centre. 
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Year 3 had a great Pirate Day today. We all love to dress 
up! Everyone enjoyed the special Queensland Day break-
fast. The pancakes were especially popular. Thanks to the 
members of the P&C for organizing this event. We all en-
joyed the Brave Hearts show and are much more aware of 
what to do if we feel unsafe. We are looking forward to the 
athletics carnival and have been practising for it. Year 3A 
said farewell to Miss Laulu who has been working with 
them for five weeks. It was great to have an extra pair of 
hands to help. Testing is continuing for the report card re-
sults so all children need to be at school every day. 

Mrs Quadrio, Mrs Kratzmann & Mr Coghlan 


